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POA Meetings and Events:
March 28th, 9:30 a.m. – Long Rang Planning, POA Conference Room
April 2nd, 1:30 p.m. – Board Workshop, POA Conference Room
April 3rd, 9 a.m. – Public Services, POA Conference Room

board meeting highlights
The March Board of Directors meeting was held last Wednesday, March 20th. 
After President Bruce Johnson called the meeting to order, the Board voted 
on the minutes from last month’s meeting on February 20th; the minutes 
were approved 6-0 with Carla Johnson absent. 

The Board then asked for advisory committee/liaison reports. They heard 
from HOA, New Villagers, Finance, Golf, and Public Service. 

HOA report: Ellen Fox 
Be Heard
• Great response to recent survey; 520 households & 1488 individuals
• 724 optional comments shared with appropriate groups 
• Moving toward a weekly email 
• More than 50% of members actively attend HOA events
• Added an additional 300 members this year

Be Engaged
• 254 attendees at March social with an earlier start time of 4:30 p.m.
• Making email blasts more visually appealing 
• Next social is April 9th 

Be Informed
• March general meeting had smaller turnout than anticipated
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• The next general meeting is May 23rd: will feature an update from POA General Manger, TVA Water & dam 
management, and cyber security part 2.
• The June 20th general meeting will celebrate HOA’s anniversary with presentations on Village pioneers and HOA 
history 

More
• Photo contest held by the POA in conjunction with TVB and HOA
• August 8th: dinner & dancing at the Yacht Club to celebrate HOA’s 30th anniversary 

New Villagers: Marty Inkrott
Focus Areas
• Process simplification with online capabilities- membership signup and payment 
• New policy for socials (beginning April)

Activities
• February: 11 events & 305 participants 
• March: 13 events & 360 participants 

Finance: Parker Owen
Report on Current Activities
• Toqua and Kahite construction
• Currently re-bidding insurance policies

Financial Report
• Year-to-date revenue is on target; total expenses lower than budgeted
• In order to cleanup title on the 3rd party tax sale lots, we need a quit claim deed.
• 11 lots need to be run through surplus sale in Loudon County before they are deeded back. Also working with 
Monroe County for their surplus sale.

Water Meter Change Out Program: This project will replace older non-radio read meters with new ones that 
will provide more accurate measurement and billing of water while keeping labor costs down. 30 meters will be 
replaced each month (approximately 360 for the year). Requested amount: $91,800. Approved 6-0.

HA5 Pavement Preservation Program: HA5 is a pavement preservation product that will extend the life of our 
pavement for 5 years, pushing costly overlays into the future. Requested amount: 907,346. Approved 6-0.

Roads Evaluation Study and Report: This comprehensive evaluation of TVPOA’s roads will include an assessment 
of current condition and development of models and scenarios for planning current and future maintenance and 
repairs. This project will provide expert guidance on the best way to maintain and preserve our roads, as well as 
guidance on the optimal timing of such preservation efforts. Requested amount: $38,441. Work has begun and is 
expected to take 2 months.

Golf: Jim West/Wells McClure
New Golf Initiatives 
• Chip, Putt, Suds, & Strings 
• Drive, Chip, & Hike- April 17th (free clinic at 2:30, event at 3, and dinner/trivia to follow)
• The Palmer Cup
• Kahite Corporate Partner Program
(for more information on these new programs, please see the Board slides here or the March 19th Tell-E-Gram 
here.)

Golf Vacation Rounds 
• Annual revenue from golf vacation rounds ranges from $30,000 to $38,000
• Revenue is guaranteed and unaffected by weather 
• GAC February 2019 meeting voted to lift all booking restrictions on golf vacation rounds
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Afternoon Unlimited Golf Programs
• Provides residents and non-residents with affordable golf opportunities during non-peak times
• Provides TVPOA with revenue unaffected by weather 
• Year-to-date 107 resident packages sold, generating $53,000
• Non-resident sales anticipated to begin late March/early April 
• Through March 13th, total unlimited sales total $315,133, representing over 97% of the 2019 annual projected 
sales 

Finn Cycle
• 2-wheel scooter provides a fun and fast way to enjoy golf 
• Prototype testing: 9 holes were played in less than one hour 
• Maximum speed: 16mph

Cultural Practices 
• Core aeration removes unwanted organic matter from the upper portion of the rootzone, relieves soil 
compaction, stimulates root growth, and improves drainage
• USGA recommends affecting minimum 20-25% of the putting green surface area annually 
• Tellico Village’s cultural practices affect 35-40% of the surface area annually

Managing Bentgrass 
• Summer stress period (Memorial Day through Labor Day) is challenging because root systems can begin to 
decline when soil temperatures exceed 75 degrees 
• Preventative measures are vital, including raising mowing heights, frequent spiking, precision hand water 
management, etc.
• Fans are essential to not only cool the surface, but reduce humidity to make the green less prone to disease 
and improve evapotranspiration 
• Fans can be the difference between life and death of putting surfaces

Public Service: Jeff Gagley
Toqua Clubhouse
• LUB has moved the main power lines overhead to allow work to continue on the clubhouse. They will return at 
a later date and bore a new conduit. 
• Footers have been poured and columns are in progress. They expect to pour the slab by March 29th. 

Kahite Community Center
• Electric and plumbing conduits are in place and expect to pour the slab this week.

Dock Statistics 
• 25 open slips with the majority at Kahite

Following the Advisory Committee/Liaison reports, the Board discussed the PEC Committee. 

The Political Education Committee (PEC) will serve as a liaison to Loudon and Monroe counties, as well as the 
state. Tellico Village generates a tremendous amount of money for Loudon and Monroe counties and receives 
little in return. Local officials are hesitant to provide monetary assistance since we are a private community and 
a 501c4 organization. We feel there are ways they can offer support. The PEC plans to meet with local officials to 
begin a dialogue on ways to garner this support. The PEC will also inform and educate Villagers on local politics. 
TVPOA would like all residents to understand our role in the county and become engaged in county politics. The 
PEC and its charter were approved by the Board 6-0.

Other
A motion was made and seconded to ask the Long-Range Planning Advisory Committee to delay the delivery 
of their Long-Range Strategic Plan until the POA Recreation Department has completed their 110% Consultant 
Masterplan Study and the POA Public Works Department has completed their outside consultant evaluation of 
the Tellico Village Road network. These studies should be completed by July 2019 and are critical to the future 
plans of Tellico Village and the 2019 Long-Range Strategic Plan. The motion was approved 6-0.
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Acc highlights
The Architectural Control Committee met on 
Thursday, March 21st. The committee approved 
the minutes from the March 7th meeting and 
reviewed four permit applications. Three were 
approved and one was asked to re-appear at the 
next meeting. There was a request for an oversized 
personal vehicle, which will be futher discussed at 
the April 18th workshop meeting.

ACC Report as of February 28, 2019

2019 Permits Issued Jan Feb YTD Prev. YTD Grand
2/28/19 2/28/18 Total

Single Family - Budget 6 8 14
Single Family - Actual 6 12 18 15 3980
Multi-Family 0 0 0 0 334
Commercial 0 0 0 0 41
Tellico Village Senior Living 0 0 0 0 21
Shoreline Strip 0 8 8 4 1787
Miscellaneous 16 19 35 15 4381
Home Occupation 0 0 0 1 44

Final Reviews Completed 14 5

Houses under construction:
Single Family 122 127
Multi-Family 2 2
Tellico Village Senior Living 0 0
Total # under construction 124 129 0

Kahite houses under construction 21 21
Kahite permits issued 409 411

Completion Agreement 4 7

Average heated sq. ft. 2624 2183
Average total sq. ft. 3878 2943

Road survey
Beginning Monday, April 1st, the TVPOA’s Public Works Department will be conducting a survey of all the roads 
in the Village. The roads survey will be used to determine the condition of the roads so that we can make the 
best choices about what kinds of maintenance is needed to preserve, maintain, and repair the roads at the 
lowest overall cost now and in the future.  

The survey is being performed by S&ME, Inc., who has an office in nearby Louisville, TN. The survey trucks have 
the S&ME logo and have a flashing amber light on the top. These trucks will be traveling slowly through each 
neighborhood, stopping periodically to measure and photograph the roads.

Please contact Clayton Taylor at ctaylor@tvpoa.org or 740-1074 with questions or concerns.
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Update: Toqua clubhouse & kahite community center
Toqua: Footers for the building perimeter have been completed and block masons have begun. Mechanical, 
electrical, and plumbing rough-ins are scheduled toward the end of the week.

Kahite: They poured the pad Tuesday morning. Lumber will be delivered Wednesday and framers are 
scheduled to begin Thursday.

Stay up to date with the ongoing construction for both projects! Click here for the progress at Toqua and click 
here to see progress at Kahite.  

Kahite Cart path closure
Kahite‘s golf cart path has been closed for safety reasons during the ongoing construction of the Kahite 
Community Center. As highlighted in yellow on the map below, the cart path is blocked entirely, restricting 
access from both ends. You will not be able to use the cart path to access the driving range or the clubhouse. 
Instead, please follow the rock path to the driving range and use Kahite Trail through the parking lot to visit the 
clubhouse. Golf balls for the driving range are available in the Pro Shop.

Kahite Community Center

https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/news/toqua-clubhouse-updates/
https://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/news/katie-community-center-project/
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TEllico Players

smoky mountain service dogs
On Thursday, March 24th, a newly trained service pup was 
presented to a disabled 28-year Army veteran thanks to Smoky 
Mountain Service Dogs. Charley Jordan was a helicopter pilot out 
of the 160 Special Ops Aviation Regiment in Fort Campbell and a 
“night stalker“ specializing in nighttime combat operations. During 
his multiple deployments, Charley was awarded Afghanistan 
Campaign Medal 5 Stars, Iraq Campaign Medal 2 Stars, Legion of 
Merit, Distinguished Flying Cross for Heroism, Meritorious Service 
Medal, Boeing Rescue Award, and 2 Air Medals with Valor device, 
among many othes. He retired in 2017 as a Heavy Assault Special 
Operations Aviator with the rank of Chief Warrant Officer Four. 

Charley‘s farm story began when he returned to Tennessee in 2001 
and purchased a five-acre property where he established Circle J 
Ranch. He produces and sells USDA-inspected freezer beef, fresh-
cut flowers, and fresh eggs using the Homegrown by Heroes label. 
Charley is the founder and president of the Tennessee chapter 
of the Farmer Veteran Coalition and works with several other 
organizations and educational institutions such as the Tennessee 
Department of Agriculture and the University of Tennessee. He also 
serves on the Board for the Tennessee Fruit and Vegetable Association. In what little spare time he has, he 
enjoys teaching yoga to other disabled veterans along with teaching aeronautical science to his students at 
Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University.

US Army/Special Forces MSG Dave Brace named Dagger as a puppy after Special Forces Operation Task 
Force Dagger, which was the first military operation in Afghanistan after 9/11. On this special occasion, Dave 
ceremoniously passed Dagger‘s leash to Charley.

Smoky Mountain Service Dogs is a non-profit organization based in Lenoir City, TN that raises and trains dogs 
to serve disabled US military veterans at no cost to them. To learn more, make a donation, or volunteer with 
this organization, visit http://www.smokymountainservicedogs.org/.

The Tellico Community Players will hold auditions for its June production of Tennessee Williams’ The Glass 
Menagerie, as follows:

Thursday, March 28th, 3–5 p.m.
Friday, March 29th, 6–8 p.m.
Saturday, March 30th, 2–4 p.m.

All auditions will be held at the Tellico Community Playhouse: 304 Lakeside Plaza, Loudon, TN

A so-called “memory” play, The Glass Menagerie was Williams‘ first successful play and catapulted him from 
obscurity to fame. The play won the New York Drama Critics Circle Award in 1945.

The cast includes two men and two women:

Amanda Wingfield, a faded Southern belle, who is trying to raise two children under difficult circumstances.

Tom Wingfield, Amada’s son, who is an aspiring poet and works at a frustrating job in a shoe warehouse to 
support his family. He also serves as the play’s narrator.

Laura Wingfield, Amanda’s daughter, whose childhood illness has left her crippled with mental fragility and an 
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summitt medical group
Summit Medical Group at Tellico excels in overall patient experience, according 
to patient surveys conducted by SurveyVitals. In 2018, a total of 15 Summit 
Medical Group locations ranked in the top 10 percent for patient experience 
among healthcare providers nationwide.

In addition, Summit Medical Group’s overall composite score for all physician 
locations is 4.81 out of 5 stars.

“In our mission to improve the overall health of our patients, we strive to 
extend superior service starting the minute you walk through the door of one 
of our locations,” Summit Medical Group CEO Ed Curtis said. “Our patients at 
Tellico Village and across the region have rated us among the top for patient 
experience, reinforcing how dedication to top-quality care is evident in all that 
we do. I applaud our providers and staff for earning this recognition from our 
valued patients in the Tellico Village community.”

The 15 Summit Medical Group locations ranked in the top 10 percent for overall best patient experience in 
2018 are:

• Fort Loudon Family Medical Center
• Greeneville Family Medicine
• Greeneville Internal Medicine & Family Practice
• Internal Medicine Associates
• Kenneth C. Reese, MD
• Kim H. Cline, MD
• M. Scott Gardner, DO
• Middle Creek Family Practice
• Philip Thwing, MD
• Powell Family Physicians
• Summit Medical Group at Deane Hill
• Summit Medical Group at Northshore
• Summit Medical Group of Clinton
• Summit Pediatrics at Maryville
• Summit Medical Group at Tellico Village

Three other locations received scores in the top 10 percent but were not named to the final list because they 
joined Summit Medical Group within the year of 2018 and didn’t have surveys for all quarters. Those locations 
are: Summit Urgent Care of Greeneville, Shults Pediatrics and Children’s Faith Pediatrics.

The scores are calculated by patient satisfaction questionnaires conducted for Summit Medical Group and 
other provider groups by SurveyVitals and completed Jan. 1 – Dec. 31, 2018.

For more information about Summit Medical Group, visit www.summitmedical.com.

inferiority complex. She has a collection of glass figurines, and Laura’s separation increases till she is like a piece 
of her own glass collection, too exquisitely fragile to move from the shelf.

Jim O’Connor, an old high school acquaintance of Tom and Laura who was a popular athlete and actor in high 
school, but has ended up working as a shipping clerk in the same shoe warehouse as Tom.

James Fisher is directing. Production dates are Thursday–Saturday, June 13–15 and Thursday–Sunday, June 
20–23. For information, visit tellicocommunityplayhouse.org or call Len Willis, Artistic Director, at (423) 519-9807. 
Copies of the script can be checked out at the Tellico Village Public Library.
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At its recent convention, Lions District 12N honored Harmon Towne by awarding him the Lion of the Decade 
Award. Towne was selected to recognize his contribution to Lionism, as well as the community of Tellico 
Village.

As a member of the TV Lions for over 10 years, he has served in a number of significant positions. These 
include Club President, Vice President, and Secretary, the latter over the period of the last seven years.  He 
has served as vice chair of a number of fundraisers, including spaghetti dinners, golf scramble, and flyer 
delivery program. He has been named Lion of the Year on two occasions and has been awarded a Melvin 
Jones Fellowship, a prestigious award made by Lions Clubs International that recognizes outstanding service.

Within District 12N and State of Tennessee Lions activities, he has served as a District Zone Chair and 
has served on the BOD of Lions Volunteer Blind Industries for seven years. He capped off service to that 
organization by serving as Chairman of the BOD during the 
2013/14 business year.

Towne is well known within Tellico Village for his service to 
a number of village activities. These include sixteen years 
of service with the TV Volunteer Fire Department as both a 
firefighter and first responder. He has worked with the Tellico 
Players managing lighting for a number of productions; he 
also used this expertise to manage lighting for a number of 
community patriotic and holiday celebrations. He has also 
contributed countless volunteer hours during the construction 
of five Habitat for Humanity homes sponsored by various Tellico 
Village organizations. Towne also organizes a group of trash 
pickers to participate in the annual Lakeshore Clean-up event. 

Based on this impressive record of service and his selection 
as District Lion of the Decade, Towne has been nominated for 
State Lion of the Decade. He will compete against distinguished 
Lions from 44 clubs across the entire state of Tennessee.

tv lions

Pictured from left to right: past International 
President Frank Moore, District Lion of the Year 
Nancy Southerland, Harmon Towne, and District 
Governor Brandon Johnson

yacht club to serve lunch
Beginning Wednesday, April 3rd, the Yacht Club will serve lunch from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. Tuesday - Saturday.

They will also introduce new hours as of April 2nd: 

Tuesday – Saturday:
Lunch: 11 a.m. – 2 p.m.
Bar opens: 4 p.m.
Dinner: 5 p.m. – 9 p.m.

To make reservations, please call 865-458-4363.

Please note: The Yacht Club will be closed for lunch on Saturday, April 6th for a private event.

Sunday brunch: 
10 a.m. – 2 p.m.
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Junior Achievement of the Ocoee region serves Bradley, Polk, McMinn, Meigs and Monroe counties. Their 
purpose is to inspire young people to succeed in a global economy.  JAUSA is the largest organization of any 
kind that is dedicated to helping students grasp the skills they will need to enjoy economic success. This 
includes teaching them how to prepare for their future by making smart academic and economic choices. 
Their curriculum focuses on work readiness, entrepreneurship, and financial literacy.  

The courses are taught by volunteers equipped with materials and training on how to best teach the class. 
Many volunteers in our service areas are former school teachers, retired business owners, etc. Volunteers 
share personal and professional experiences to help make connections between the curriculum and success. 
More information regarding the organization may be found at www.juniorachievement.org.  

JA of the Ocoee Region is seeking volunteers to fulfill requests for classes at Vonore Elementary. Volunteers 
would come in one day a week during the requested time frame. Much of the curriculum for elementary 
students centers around how to count money, what taxes pay for, and how a local government works. A 
more detailed description of the classes can be found at https://www.juniorachievement.org/web/ja-usa/ja-
programs.

Junior Achievement

JA Our 
Families 

Vonore 
Elementary Paula Grant 1st April 11, 18, 25 May 9,16 Thursday 12:00pm-12:45pm 

JA Our 
Community 

Vonore 
Elementary Paula Grant 2nd April 11, 18, 25 May 9,16 Thursday 1:30p.m - 2:15p.m 

JA Our City 
Vonore 
Elementary Paula Grant 3rd April 11, 18, 25 May 9,16 Thursday 12:45pm-1:30pm 

JA Our Region  
Vonore 
Elementary Paula Grant 4th April 11, 18, 25 May 9,16 Thursday 8:20am-9:05am 

 



10

TVCUC General Meeting
Special Presentation: Terry Douglass, CEO of Provision Healthcare, will speak at  the next general meeting of 
the Computer Users Club on Tuesday, April 2 at 7:00 p.m. in the sanctuary of the Community Church at Tellico 
Village. (Note the change in venue; a large turnout is expected for this program.)  Terry Douglass will address 
the latest developments in proton therapy cancer treatment in East Tennessee.  All are welcome to attend.

For more information, please visit our website at www.tvcuc.org.

computer users club

thyme for herbs
The next Thyme for Herbs meeting will be held Thursday, March 28th at 9:00 a.m. at Chota Recreation Center. 
Everyone is welcome! There is a $5.00 admission fee for non-members. The featured guest speaker is Kathy 
Mihalzco from Erin's Meadow Nursery, who will discuss growing your best herb garden! The presentation will 
be 30-45 minutes in duration. In addition to her presentation, Kathy will also bring items for sale. 

UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS

Hiking club

Thursday, March 28th | 9:30–10:30 a.m.
Discover Road Scholar! Tim and Ellen Pyles are Road Scholar Ambassadors and will introduce you to this 
exciting program – Adventures in Lifelong Learning. There is no charge for this presentation. Please call The 
Public Library at Tellico Village, 865-458-5199 to reserve your seat.

Tellico village public library

Friday, March 29, 2019
Depart at 8 a.m. from Lakeside Realty parking lot

Honey Creek Loop at Big South Fork
Distance: 5.6 miles
Elevation Gain: 500 feet
Rating: Difficult
Driving Time: 2 hours
Leader: Ken Van Swearingen | 815-245-0247| ken.vans9182gmail.com

It‘s only a 5.6-mile trail on paper, but the hike is an adventure. I isn‘t a typical walk through the woods or big 
elevation gain – yet everything about the primitive feeling Honey Creek Loop hike brings fun, including the 
many names of the different landmarks along the way. Around each corner lies landmarks such as Echo Rock, 
Boulder House Falls, or Ice Castle Falls, and an enormous rock house called “The Great Room.” There will be 
large boulders to climb over and some to go through, along with a “lookout tower” to climb, plus multiple creek 
crossings. Located at the south end of Big South Fork National River and Recreation Area, Honey Creek Loop 
trail is one of the park‘s most rugged and challenging trails, but this trail offers a little something for everyone. 
Although it is only 5.6 miles, hiking time will approach 5 hours due to the beautiful scenery, creek crossings, 
and boulder climbs. Hiking boots and hiking sticks are recommended. Bring water and a trail lunch. Driving 
directions will be provided the morning of the hike. Carpooling is recommended; passengers are asked to 
contribute $6 to the driver to help cover gas.

The Tellico Village Garden Club is excited to introduce Alex Wyss, Director of Conservation Programs for the 
Tennessee Chapter of the Nature Conservancy. Wyss will present an overview of the Conservancy’s work in 
East Tennessee on Thursday, April 4th at 12:30 p.m. at the Blue Heron restaurant. Wyss will delve into who TNC 
is and how it works, with a special emphasis on local results. Wyss brings together his experience in agricultural 

garden club
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The New Villagers Club holds a social the first Thursday of each month at the Yacht Club. The next social 
will be held on Thursday, April 4th at 4:30 p.m.  New members should arrive promptly at 4:00 p.m. Please 
note that no event sign ups will be accepted before 4:30 p.m. Visit the New Villagers website for more 
information: www.telliconewvillagers.com

new villagers

The Tellico Village Fishing Club monthly meeting will be Wednesday, April 10th from 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. at the 
Yacht Club. Club meetings feature fishing related guest speakers and discussions about various fishing activities 
and events. Visitors are welcome. For additional information, contact Pete Young at 865-458-1527 or visit 
Tellicovillagefishinggroup.com. 

fishing club

Tellico Cruising (Boating) Club will hold its regular monthly meeting on Wednesday April 10th at the Yacht Club. 
Social hour begins at 5 p.m. with the meeting following immediately at 6 p.m. The club includes all types of 
boats: pontoons, bow riders, wake boats, cruisers, and all motorized craft. Anyone with any percentage of boat 
ownership is eligible for membership. Come check us out and learn about all the fun we have while boating!

boating club

coin club
The Coin Club will meet at the Yacht Club at 4:15 p.m. on April 10th. Social, registration, and silent 
auction will begin at 4:15. The regular meeting will begin at 4:50, followed by a live auction. For additional 
information, please contact Jim Schoffstall at usnjimbo93@yahoo.com or 727-276-5013.

sustainability, river restoration, and carbon offset projects to head up the TN statewide conservation effort. 
This is an open meeting for all interested residents of Tellico Village.  

tv vintage vehicles 
Save the Dates! 2019 Cruise-in Schedule

April 16th: Cruise-in and Chili Cook-off – Tugaloo Beach Pavilion
May 22nd: First Baptist Church of Tellico Village Car Show 
June 18th: Ice Cream Parlor – Lakeside Plaza
July 16th: Cruise-in – Tugaloo Beach Pavilion
August 20th: Cruise-in – Tugaloo Beach Pavilion
September 17th: Cruise-in – Tugaloo Beach Pavilion
October 15th: Cruise-in – Tugaloo Beach Pavilion

woodworking club
The Woodworkers Club will hold their monthly general meeting on Thursday, April 4th at 7:15 p.m. on the 
top floor of the Yacht Club. This month's meeting will show a slide presentation of a typical wood cutting and 
will recognize three recently turned nonagenarians of the club. The public is welcome to attend. For more 
information, visit tvwoodworkers.com.  
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260 Wade Road West, 
Loudon, TN

Located just off Hwy 72, 
½ mile west of Hwy 444 

Christ Our Savior 
Lutheran Church Presents

The 

OLD PATHS
in Concert

Saturday, March 30,2019                       
6:00pm

Visit them on www.oldpathsonline.com

Tickets: $10 in Advance
$15 at the door

Call the Church Office at 865 -
458-9407 or Bob Traum at 865 -
458-4848 to reserve 
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Ladies Luncheon and  
Fashion Show 

When 
Wednesday, 

April 3, 2019 
10 AM to 1 PM 

Doors open at 10  
to shop and socialize 

 

Where 
The Yacht Club 

100 Sequoyah Rd 
Loudon, TN 37774 

865-458-4363 
 

Guest Charity 
Baker 

April desserts are $3 
each and provided by 
volunteers from the 

Child Advocacy 
Center.  

Proceeds benefit 
CAC, and victims of 

child abuse. 
 

Can’t stay for the 
luncheon? 

Come from 10-11 to 
shop our vendors and 
pick up some delicious 
desserts to take home 

and enjoy. 

 

Fashions 
Razberries 
Vendors 

Creative Stitches Studio • Dandy Lions 
Pampered Chef • Swarovski Elements 

Stained Glass Studio • Succulents GoVertical 
Table Centerpieces 
Succulents Go Vertical 

Music 
Shirley Coleman 

April Menu 
Chicken & Strawberry Spinach Salad 

No Substitutions Please 

Tickets $15 each 
Purchase at the Yacht Club, 
at the preceding Luncheon, 

HOA or New Villagers Socials. 
Deadline for purchase is March 27th. 
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April 2019 
Annual Recreation Easter Egg Hunt 

We invite everyone to attend our annual Easter 
Egg Hunt at the Wellness Center on Saturday, 

April 20th at 10 am sharp.  The Easter Bunny will 
be here for photos, so be sure to remember your 

camera.  You do not have to sign up in advance to 
attend the Easter Egg Hunt and there is no 

charge. Just bring your running shoes and an 
Easter basket.  

 

Closed for Easter 
Don’t forget the Recreation 
Department will be closed 
in observance of Easter on 

Sunday, April 21st.  
 

Facilities Opening For the Season 
It’s time to mark your calendars for the spring 

opening of a few facilities. The clay tennis courts 
at the Wellness Center are scheduled to open for 
the season on Monday, April 1st. The outdoor pool 
at the Chota Rec Center is scheduled to open on 
Memorial Day weekend, Friday, May 24th. The    

outdoor pool at the Kahite Activity Center will be 
announced at a later date as construction of the 

new Annex facility continues. Please remember the 
opening of outdoor facilities are contingent on 

weather. 
 

Women’s Basketball Group 
If you’re a woman interested in playing basketball, 
then contact Johnnie Buckley at 865-898-3225. 

She is trying to generate interest in a 3 on 3  
Women’s basketball league.  

 

REC 101 
Join Lindsey Allison on April 9th in the Wellness 
Center conference room at 12:30 pm for 2019’s 

first REC 101. Learn everything you need to know 
about being a member of the Rec Department.  

Shirts for Sale 
New Recreation Department shirts are 
now for sale at the Wellness Center. 
Stope by the front desk and check 

them out. Sizes small through XXL are 
available and there are several   colors 
to choose from. Prices are $12.00 each 

or 2 for $20.00. 
 

Floor Training Continues in March 
Join one of our amazing floor trainers 

on Mondays, Tuesdays and       
Wednesdays from 9 am to 11 am. If 

you have any questions about how to 
start or where to go next in your     

wellness journey, our fabulous floors 
trainers are a great place to start. Did 
we mention this service is available to 

you at no additional charge!?  
 

April is Pickleball Month 
April is national 
Pickleball month 

and the Recreation 
Department and      
Pickleball Club 

would like to invite 
you to come out a 

give it a try. Every Wednesday in April, 
from 2 – 4 pm, you can drop in and 

learn how to play under the guidance 
of one of our experienced club      

members. Wednesday doesn’t work? 
How about stopping by anytime during 

the entire last week of the month,  
Monday– Friday, from 2 - 4 pm. Guest 
fees will be waived for property owners, 

who are not currently Rec members; 
however, you will need to sign in at the 
Wellness Center front desk. There is no 
need to register in advance and all the     

equipment will be provided for you.  
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… Join One of America’s Fastest Growing Sports! 
Pickleball is a fun, active, social paddle sport for all ages and skill 
levels and you can find out for yourself throughout the month of              
April. 

During National Pickleball Month, the Tellico Village Pickleball 
Club and the Recreation Department are offering free, “drop-in” 
times all month where you can see what all the excitement is 
about.  We’ll provide everything, and we’ll have players on hand to 
help you get introduced to the game as well.  So stop by and give 
it a try! 

We’re located across the parking lot from the Wellness Center, 
and we’ll have players ready to meet you and get you started 
every Wednesday during April and every 
day during the week of April 22 - 26 between 
2:00 and 4:00. 

See You On The Courts!



Frodo is a beautiful black labrador mix who is a little under 2 years old. Frodo is eager to please, energetic, and 
playful. He is looking for a family who wants an active dog who will chase and retrieve a ball, play tug of war, or 
proudly walk on a leash without pulling. As a large dog, he would do best with older children and a fenced-in 
yard. Frodo does not like cats. He is well behaved and a quick learner.

Top 10 Signs Your Dog Has Seasonal Allergies 
1. Itching. Is your dog constantly scratching himself? This is a 
tell-tale sign of allergies. 
2. Red, Irritated Skin. Just like humans, dogs can break out in 
rashes and hives when exposed to something they are allergic 
to. Look on their belly and feet, particularly between the toes, 
as these are the parts of their body that touch things like 
grass or pollen the most. Ears can be another area that gets 
inflamed due to allergies.  
3. Obsessive Licking. If your dog is constantly licking, he may 
be bothered by something in his environment.  
4. Rubbing Face on Things. Most often, it will be the carpet, 
your pillows, the sofa, etc. Some dogs will try and rub their 
entire body across a surface to alleviate itchiness caused by an 
allergy.  
5. Hair Loss. If the allergy has been left untreated and your 
dog continues to be exposed to the allergen, they can suffer 
hair loss.  
6. Hot Spots. Another result from continued exposure to an 
allergen without medication, hot spots can cause the skin to be so inflamed it becomes very red and will even 
bleed.  
7. Red, Stinky Ears. Often, there will be an odor.  
8. Shaking of Head. If your dog’s ears are being bothered by allergies, your dog will shake his head often.
9. Redness of Skin. Allergies will also give dogs red skin near their mouth, chin, paws, and sometimes the 
rectal area. 
10. Puffy Eyes. Dogs with allergies often get puffy, red eyes.

Donations for the Pet Food Pantry can be dropped off at the shelter during operating hours (closed Sunday 
and Monday). Food City in Vonore also has a convenient donation barrel by the customer service desk/self-
check-out area so you can buy food and leave it right in the store. Thank you for your kindness and support.

Shelter statistics for last week: intakes: 30; shelter adoptions: 1; transferred to rescue: 12; returned to their 
owners: 2.

The Monroe County Animal Shelter is located at 170 Kefauver Lane in Madisonville (behind Wal-Mart) and is 
open Tuesday–Friday from 11–4:30 and Saturdays from 11–2.  Call 423-442-1015 and check out all available 
pets on our website at www.monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org.
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